Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Building sponsored by the Wildlife Club on Thursday December 27th at 7:00 PM.
Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen
*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 with 21 in attendance. A motion was made by Willy Karlu and second by Duke Mann to accept the minutes as outlined in the Newsletter and a motion made by Willy Karlu and second by Bill Nelson to accept the Treasurer’s Report as read.  Both passed unanimously.

Reviewed SCCA by-laws.  Bob Britton, Gordon Emerson and Charlie Olsen are now in charge of updating SCCA by-laws.  Was determined that the SCCA Annual meeting is suppose to be held in April so existing officers will stay on until new elections are done in April 2008. 
We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Still haven’t purchased the computer for the SCCA Secretary.  Will check out sales after Christmas.   

The SCCA is still selling raffle tickets to members only for the canoe, which the 1st prizewinner of the fair raffle chose the $500 cash.  The tickets are being sold for $1 each or 6 for $5.  Only SCCA associate members & dues paying club members can purchase tickets. The attendances at the December meeting voted to have the drawing at the January meeting. We have sold $455 worth of tickets.  Please turn in all tickets at the January meeting.  
Discussion on Easement for possible boat launch near Dunk-in Donuts on Schoharie Creek.

SCCA will host our annual Ice Fishing Derby the first Saturday in February, West Fulton Rod & Gun Club hosting one on the 2nd Saturday if there is ice. The SUNY Cobleskill students will help with the selling of food and the Coby Fish & Game will hold fishing clinics at one or both events.

SCCA is looking for 12-14 age youths to send to NYS DEC Camp this next summer.  Applications can be sent in February 9th.   

NYS FWMB will be asking for a vote at the next meeting, 02/27/08, on the back tag issue and the blaze orange issue.  NYSCC has asked our input on whether the local sportsmen & sportswomen want to continue wearing the back tag in the southern zone.  Presently there is no requirement in the northern zone. This is when hunting big game.  DEC is considering a change.  A vote was taken at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club with 98% in favor of no back tag requirement.  There were close to 50 members present.    

SCCA Association Dues:  Have received some annual dues from notices sent out. Please send in your dues!!! $30 Dues for associations & $10 for individual memberships.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. Some Clubs & many members are in the arrears!!!  We hate to loss members. The money received will help to pay for postage, ink, paper, and envelopes along with paying for our website domain address and our SCCA website with Midtel.  This cost alone is about $250 per year.  

Venison Donation program.  Once again the hunters have come through.   There were 40 deer donated which amounted to 1800 pounds of venison being distributed to the local food panties and various churches. This was the same amount as 2006.  Marlows in Howes Cave, again donated all there labor.  The winner of the new muzzle loading rifle which was donated by the Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited was a hunter from Long Island /Berne, James Barbara. With out the hunters who donate the venison we wouldn’t be able to run this program.   Willy Karlu made a motion to give Marlow’s meat market a $100 gift certificate from the Bears Restaurant for there continued support of the Venison Donation program.  Dave Wood second the motion and the SCCA members voted & passed the motion.  Dave Wood will pick up the Gift Certificate and deliver to Marlows.
Guest Speaker - Michael Terrell   Mike is our newest Encon Officer for our county.  He graduated from the academy in 1996 serving 2 years in NYC, 2 years up near Long Lake and 2 years in Green County.  He is a graduate of Carroll/Durham School and also graduated from SUNY Cobleskill.  He loves to fish & hunt and will try to attend all our SCCA meetings.  He stated he likes to network with the community.  He gave us a brief summary on the different violations he found this past fall. Over 30 cases of illegal deer being taking, some using a light at night.  Mentioned one case where the fines were at least $1700.  His phone number is 827-7754.   He stated that there were 5 fatalities (hunting accidents) in the state with one in Region 4, Montgomery County. 
Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Region 4 had its last meeting on Nov.28.  Dick Henry gave a brief report on the number of licenses sold, 500,000 DMP issued state wide with 40,000 addition permits issued on 10/31/07 (back end permits). He stated that the deer take is up about 10% from the early numbers he has seen.  Bear take is down from last year, no beechnuts – bears dening up early (hibernating).  DEC is paying trappers to tag and release as part of the Bobcat survey being done in three regions.  He also talked about a moose which had to be moved on two separate occasions, each time going farther north. Steve Lawrence gave us an update on the New York Power Authority project being done at Blenheim/Gilboa.  He reviewed some of the ongoing project ZDEC is doing. Looking at easements purchased by DEC creating maps with GPS reading so fishing access will be easier.  Steve also reported a new 10 car parking area near the Delaware River along with another access project underway on the West Branch of the Delaware River. DOT is teaming up with DEC for these parking areas.  Steve reviewed the Eastern Brook Trout survey which is a two year project with 631 sites in Region 4 alone.  This survey includes all states along the eastern seaboard.  He reported that the presence of the invasive algae didymo (Didymosphenia geminata), also know as rock snut has been confirmed in two additional fishing water bodies in New York State, both branches of the Delaware River and the Batten Kill creek which is in Washington County.  

Term Limits for FWMB members were discuss.  By-laws limit terms to 8 years. After serving 8 years an individual must have a two year break.  Many members have exceeded this 8 year limit.  The next DEC Natural Resource Supervisor meeting in February 2008 will decide on this issue. Sportsmen representatives, Landowners representatives and Legislative representatives are elected every two years by the Town Supervisors of Schoharie County. 
Lt. Lawrence DiDonato, our local NYS DEC Encon Supervisor, will be invited to our next FWMB meeting which is on February 27 @ 6.30 PM and will be held at the Middleburgh Diner, Middleburgh to discuss the Back Hunting Tag issue, the hunting accidents this past season, the blaze orange requirement and the antler restriction pilot program in Region 3, which is going in to it’s third year. 
Gene Kelly, our newly appointed Director of the Department of Environmental Conservation, for Region 4 gave us an update on the proposed boat launch for Glimmerglass State Park located on Otsego Lake.  He is currently setting up a meeting with the Commissioner of the New York State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation, Carol Ash along with our NYS DEC Commissioner Pete Grannis.        

NRA – The National Rifle Association posted a new website on November 1st, featuring articles on ranges, survival stories, information on various hunting resources and hunting gear, as well as a section called “eye on the antis”, and more. The website address is www.nrahuntersrights.org.   
Making  History at the Supreme Court!

Albany County District Attorney David Soares joined other district attorneys around the country calling on the U.S. Supreme Court to uphold a ban on handgun possession in Washington, D.C.

The 18 district attorneys -- including those from San Francisco, New York, Chicago, Detroit, Dallas, Boston, San Diego and Atlanta -- filed an amicus curiae brief related to the case of District of Columbia v. Heller.

That case is a challenge to the district's 31-year-old ban on handgun possession. Lower federal courts have ruled that the measure violates the Second Amendment guarantee of a right to bear arms. The Supreme Court agreed in November to hear an appeal. It will be the first time the nation's highest court has heard a Second Amendment case since 1939.

The district attorneys fear that if the law is overturned, it will lead to a deluge of challenges on weapons possession charges.

Soares decided to weigh in on the case because of his ongoing commitment to combat gun violence in Albany, said Mark Harris, his chief assistant district attorney. Soares sits on the city's gun violence task force, which was created last year as the number of shootings rose to 44, or 14 more than in 2006.

"In addition to a number of present and new initiatives to combat illegal gun possession and use in Albany County, the district attorney realizes that the fight against illegal guns is not just a local one," Harris said. "Consequently he was joined with other district attorneys from across the country in an amicus brief to the Supreme Court of the United States to argue for upholding present gun laws."

Justices will hear oral arguments on the case in March.

Middleburgh Ridge Runners  The club meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month 7 PM held at the Middleburgh Library.  Website address is www.middleburghridgerunners.com 
Cave County Riders The club is made up people who want a safe and fun family experience at home.  Trail maintenance is a big part of what the club does year-round. From meeting with land owners intermittently to ensure permission, keeping trails clear and safe as possible by removing debris and branches, to signing and labeling the trails. The club’s meeting are held the second Wednesday or the month at the Bradt Farm on Route 145 near Cobleskill @ 7:00 PM.  For more information call Terry Bradt, the club secretary 234-7331 or Frank Morissette, the vice president 868-4457. Club website is cavecountryriders.com.
 West Fulton Snowmobile Club The club was established in 1972 and recently reorganized and is recognized by New York State Snowmobile Association. Meetings are held the first Wednesday of the month, September through April, @ 7 PM at the West Fulton Fire House.  Members are always looking for new snowmobilers and ideas.  All are welcome. 
 Summit Sno Riders The newest of the four Schoharie County clubs which was organized 12 years ago by a group of volunteers to bring some organization to the sometimes chaotic situation of sledders riding willy-nilly everywhere and build a family recreational resource that keeps business and sales tax revenue here in Schoharie County.  Although centered in Summit, the club’s 73 miles of formal trails extend into the Towns of Richmondville, Fulton, Blenheim, Cobleskill, Jefferson, and East Worcester.  Much more than a social organization, we work hard to identify and get permission from landowners, and then perform trail improvements necessary for good trails that snowmobilers like to follow.  The Sno-Riders have an Adopt-A-Natural Resource Agreement with the NYS Department of Environments Conservation whereby they also maintain a number of trails in the Rossman Hill, Burnt Hill, and Lutheranille State Forests.  Current projects include replacing old bridges, improving several steep hill trails, formalizing a trail to the hamlet of Jefferson.  To accomplish, this takes people willing to volunteer their time.  The club’s phone number is 287-1818 which provides trail condition reports during the winter.  The website is www.summitsnoriders.com and their meetings are held on the second Monday of each month 7 PM @ the Summit Conservation Club. The website address for the New York State Snowmobilers Association is   http://www.nyssnowassoc.org/clubs/schoharie.htm   
SUNY Cobleskill College: Was scheduled to interview three SUNY Cobleskill students for  DORWIN HAMM MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP but because of the snow storm on the 13th of December the interviews were cancelled until after the holidays 
Summit Conservation Club: The club’s meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of each month @ 7:00 PM at the club house which is located on 109 Club Drive Summit, NY 12175.  Up coming dates for the club are as follows: Feb. 3rd Breakfast 8AM – Noon, Feb.16th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 7PM, Feb.17th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 4PM, Mar. 3rd Breakfast 8AM – Noon, Mar. 15th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 7PM, Mar. 16th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 4PM, Apr. 12th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 7PM, Apr. 13th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 4PM. 

Whitetails Unlimited:  Our next meeting will be held in March 2009.  We have a Browning A-Bolt 30-06 left over from last Fall’s banquet, which we are going to possible raffle off.  For chances please contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.
Long Path Hiking Club Mark & Carol Traver requested help with updating the SCCA website.  They provided information for Long Path’s site.  They also gave out an updated map of the county hiking trails. 
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ the VFW. The club is considering an Ice Fishing clinic this coming winter with an ice fishing derby on the first Saturday in February. The club will participate along will many other clubs in the County.

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– The next meeting will be held 02/14/07 @ 7:00 PM.  If anybody knows a local sportsmen & sportswomen who would be interested in joining the club please let them know of this meeting date.  Dues are only $10 a year. The club sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse. The team is looking for pistol shooters. Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The clubs meetings will be on the second  Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  The December raffle was a big success with all tickets being sold.  Will have the list of winners in next month’s newsletter. Youth Archery program has started. Every Saturday through March, 9AM and 10AM line is for 4 to 10 year olds, 11AM for 11 year olds and older.  There will be 9 weeks of shooting with the 10th week for the banquet.  The club supplies all the equipment, targets and instructors free to the public. POC is Neal Baumann 295-7669. Adult/youth Archery leagues also started up Jan.5th on Saturdays and Thursday 7 PM for 9 weeks along with Black powder shoots 11 AM, the first Sunday of each month through June.   Attention Archers, there will be a VAGAS Shoot at Guan Ho Ha gun club in Scotia March 7,8,9.   Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The club plans on hosting the ice fishing derby for kids & adults on the second Saturday in February. There be trophies for the kids. 
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The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
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January meeting date for the SCCA. (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at the Cobleskill College in the Curtis-Mott Building on Thursday, January 24th beginning at 7:00 PM. 
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